	TITLE	Lochboisdale Community Council		
Minute/Note of	DATE	29 April 2024 None	TIME	7.30pm
Meeting	VENUE	Southend Community Hall		

PRE	PRESENT:Kathryn Martin - Chair (KM), Peter Steele - Vice Chair (PS), Siân Swinton - Secretary (SS), Angus Macdonald (AM) Paul Steele - Councillor (PFS), Susan Thomson - Councillor (ST)	
APOLOGIES:		Lorna Steele - Treasurer (LS), Annie MacDonald (AMD), Beth Lindsay (BL), Kathleen Lindsay (KL), Sarah MacKay (SM), Max
Swinton (MS		

Agenda Item	Summary	Action	Who?	When?
Adoption of minutes from previous meeting	Minutes of the last meeting were approved by KM and PS	Gather minutes from previous meetings to send to Comhairle	SS	ASAP
Matters Arising from previous meeting	KM discussed reducing Daliburgh speed limit to 30mph but no movement on this yet ST brought up national 20mph speed limits and suggested we find out if it could apply here. A study had been done in Daliburgh previously to monitor speeding but data had been lost in Comhairle hack	Look into speeing data from previous study and investigate national 20mph speed limit changes	ST	ASAP
Transport Concerns	Continuing discussions about Benbecula - Stornoway air service. KM brought to everyones attention the discussion with other community councils PFS and ST noted that the plane was comfortable and seemed accessible and that Hebridean Air are willing to work with the community to improve in any way they can PS brought up lack of connection with Inverness flight			

Uist Association of Community Councils	KM discussed the meetings with other Community Councils and said Derek MacKay from the Comhairle will be drafting up a constitution and will circulate once it is ready. Discussed who will attend the UACC meetings to represent LBCC. SS was nominated but someone else will also need to volunteer	Attend UACC meetings as LBCC rep Volunteer to attend UACC meetings	SS Anyone else	Ongoing ASAP
Banking Signatures	LS not present to give update on banking signature changes AM unsure whether signature change had taken effect	Check progress of banking signature changes	LS	For next meeting
Emails and Correspondence	 KM noted that many emails had been received by the CC gmail and been forwarded on to members Everyone noted ongoing issues with CalMac as per emails from Fiona Galbraith and Uisdean Robertson Co-op holding a community feedback session in Lionacleit on May 17th 11am-1pm SS brought up lack of info on new food shop in Lochboisdale as promoted by Stòras Uibhist Housing strategy meeting to be held in Balivanich May 6th PS would more info on prioritisation of the HHP waiting list KM brought new Askernish mast plan to our attention 	Someone to volunteer to attend Co-op meeting Attend housing meeting and feed back	Anyone SS	ASAP May 6th
AOCB	KM asked members for suggestions for locations for amenity lights, dog fouling signs and bins and new speed limit signs PS suggested amenity light for Lasgair and speed limit signs for Casimir and Leonard place and dog fouling sign and bin at bus stop in Lochboisdale PS also suggested solid white line for Daliburgh into Garryhellie			

	to tackle dangerous overtaking on the road SS suggested sign and bin at bus stop at Casimir Place and putting call out on facebook for local opinion KM noted that resurfacing works are due to begin in Uist on 3rd	Put a call out on facebook	SS	ASAP
	KM noted that resultating works are due to begin in Cist on 3rd June and that the road between Lasgair and MacAulays in Lochboisdale and the road adjacent to Southend Community Hall were due to be resurfaced KM noted that members need to plan for an AGM and get bank statements in order in advance of this. Also noted that there were not enough members present to decide on date for AGM so will defer this to next meeting PFS noted success of the committee meetings in Uist and commended attendance from Lochboisdale Community Council KM and PFS noted the consultation on catchment area changes for Daliburgh and Iochdar schools was passed and will progress. Will keep CC up to date and involved	Get bank statements to March 31st	LS	For next meeting
Date of next meeting	May 27th 2024, 7:30pm, Southend Community Hall			